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CPNQG Board Members

Next Guild Meeting
TUESDAY, FEB. 14, 2023

7:00-9:00PM



LOCATION: 
CENTERVIEW BAPTIST

CHURCH
1165 PINEY GREEN RD.

JACKSONVILLE, NC  28546

Membership dues.
Show and Tell Quilts
Sweet or Savory treat for
our Valentine celebration.
Program: All those Bindings

Program: The Love that Binds 

Quilt pieced and quilted by Jenni Cantrell.
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President's Message
Hello guild members, 

Wow what a wonderful first meeting we had. We had a great turnout.
Thank you to all that came. We are so excited for the year ahead and
grateful that all the ideas were well received. Thank you to all the
members that stood up and filled our vacancies in our committees.
Thank you to our board for doing our first demo/class. It was a great
time and I loved all the discussion and learning that happened. 

Thank you to all the members that came to help with the stockings. It
was a well oiled machine. Everyone did their part and we got a lot done
in a short amount of time. We also had a few new members join that
day. 

Don't forget this month is the love that binds. You can bring your
favorite treat, sweet or salty, whatever you would like to share and we
will enjoy each other's company and learn about binding. Looking
forward to spending more time with all of you. 

We will be sending our consent agenda out and the budget. We will
more than likely have it to you sometime the week before the meeting.
Please review it and if you have questions please feel free to reach out
to Charlene or I prior to the meeting.  We will of course answer any
questions there but would like to take as little time as possible if we
can so we can enjoy each other's company, learn and share our
talents.

Thank you all in advance and see you soon!

Kim Perkins 

It is time to renew your guild membership
for 2023.  Our membership dues for this

year are $20.  Please pay your dues at our
January or February meeting. If your dues

are not paid by the end of February you will
be removed from the roster and the

private Facebook page.
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18 Quilt were delivered to One Place Child
Advocacy Center from the January guild
meeting.  CPQNG is off to a great start for
this year.  Teamwork and fellowship
abounded with the donations of quilts from
Guild members, Sew Sisters of Enon Baptist
Church, and quilts from New Bern Sewing on
the River.  Thank you one and all.

Reminder: Sue Miller is point of contact for
batting and label needs. Text or call at
910-389-0862. Sue is available for new
members who need help getting started
with Child Advocacy kits or help with
finishing quilts.

CHILD ADVOCACY NEWS:

Quilt Guild News
JANUARY 2023

A huge thank you to all who came to the sew day,
donated fabric, or cut out stockings.   The final
total of stockings was 236.

Our contact person from DSS called to let us know
where the stockings went last year.  They gave
out all 225 stockings we sent and added 75
baskets for the following facilities:  Carolina River,
The Women's shelter, the Lighthouse, the Ark, The
Heritage and a group home named The Pearl.

Great Job CPQNG!

ELDER CHEER STOCKINGS
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Upcoming Events
February 14th - Monthly Guild Meeting - 7:00-9:00 at Centerview Baptist Church   
                              Please bring a sweet or savory treat to share with others as we 
                              celebrate Valentine's Day.  Our program that night will be on 
                              binding your quilt.  Don't forget your nametag, show and tell 
                              quilts, and your membership dues if you haven't paid.

February 20th - Monthly Sew Day.  9:00-4:00 at Centerview Baptist Church.  The 
                              morning will be devoted to constructing craft fair items.  In the
                              afternoon Sue Miller and Virginia Brooks will be leading a class on
                              sewing quarter square circles.  More information and supplies
                              needed are listed on page 5 of this newsletter.

March 4th -       Kelly Stevens will be leading a class for the by Annie pattern -
                              Lola's Pencil Case.  The cost of the class is $10.  The class will be
                              held at Richlands First Christian Church (124 Trott Rd, Richlands,
                              NC 28574.) Supplies and class requirements are listed below. 
                              Signup will be at the February guild meeting

March 14th -      Monthly Guild Meeting - 7:00-9:00 at Centerview Baptist Church 
 

March 4th Class - Lola's Pencil Case

1 - 9x12 exterior main fabric
1 -9x12 interior fabric
1  -9x12 accent fabric (accent strip, handle)
1 - 9x12 piece of foam (Pellon, Bosal, or soft and stable)
1 -14" of longer zipper

Thread to match fabric

Date: March 4, 2023 (First Saturday in March)
Teacher: Kelly Stevens
Location: Richlands First Christian Church - 124 Trott Rd, Richlands, NC 28574
Time: 9:30-4:00 (Doors open at 9:00AM)
Cost: $10
Supplies needed:  

The zipper needs to be a byAnnie zipper, or a #5 zipper.  The width should be 1.5"
wide.  The small dress zippers will not work!

Also you must download the directions and print them for yourself.  Here is the
link:
https://www.byannie.com/a-pencil-case-for-lola

Also a link to a video tutorial
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ou-e57tY_4w



February 20th Sew Day
FEBRUARY 2023

Neutral thread
pins
rotary cutter
small cutting mat
sewing machine and usual supplies
a stiletto, purple thang, or wooden skewer
one white on white fat quarter
various colored fabric for the animals - should be at least a 7"square

PM - Sue Miller and Virginia Brooks will host an educational class on sewing
quarter circles together to make fun animal blocks.  This class will begin promptly
at 11:00.  in lieu of paying for the class, each class attendee is asked to make one
animal for a quilt to be donated to Child Advocacy.

Supplies needed:

You tube link for the Christmas napkins from Jordan fabrics:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dUQaPg1oAnA

A blog link for the quarter square animal quilt:
https://www.danimiller.com/blog/1618/wee-animal-quilt-tutorial/

Location:  Centerview Baptist Church
Time: 9:30-4:00 (doors will open at 9:00).
Sign up for sew day will be at the February guild meeting.

Activities for the day:
AM - Participants will be able to choose different kits to work on for the October
Craft Fair. The kit Items available for construction are mesh bags, microwave
bowls, see thru bags, or Christmas tree napkins. (Pictures below) Sue Miller will
be available to help teach and assist with construction.
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Facebook Groups
As a guild member you have the opportunity to
join two private FaceBook Groups.  The groups are
CPNQG MEMBERS and Eastern North Carolina
Quilters Association.  Both groups require that you
request to join the group and to answer several
questions.  If you have any questions, please see
one of the Social Media Committee Members.

2023 Raffle Quilt 
Tickets are available for purchase at $2 each or
three tickets for $5.  You can get your tickets at our
guild meetings.  Also Quilt Lizzy and All About
Quilting have them for sale.  
As a quilt guild member, please consider
supporting this raffle through a sale purchase of
$20 tickets.  The profits help to support our guild
programs and activities.

February Birthdays
Debbie Thomas 2nd
Marty Kaminski 5th        
Margaret Dangerfield 14th
Ali Rixman 16th
Kim Perkins 18th
Carolyn Thorton 20th
Theresa Hutchinson 26th
June Stanley 27th         



Hello Quilters!

Our annual retreat is in the works and
set for October 15th-19th 2023 at The
Islander Hotel on Emerald Island.   This
location is right on the beach and has
an amazing spacious quilting room for
us all to create and make many
memories. 

We have limited rooms (13) for both
singles and double occupancy at
$89/room + tax.   You must call and
reserve your rooms before September
15th, 2023.   If this date is missed, then
the group rate may not be honored.  
 This rate can be split between
roommates who share a room.

I will have a sign-up sheet at the
February meeting for anyone interested
in attending this activity.  This will be a
first come first serve event. 

For those who actually read the
newsletter, if you want on the sign-up
sheet before the meeting, then message
me at (okicovingtons@yahoo.com)  or
text me at 910-467-3586 with your name
and single room or double with the
name of your roommate. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone and
having a great time.

Thank you,

Sheila C

Guild Retreat
Information

FEBRUARY 2023



FEBRUARY 2023
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All About Quilting
3736 Henderson Dr.
Jacksonville, NC 28546
(910) 577-9200
Open: Tues-Fri, 10-5 and 
 Sat and Mon by Appt

Sewing on the River
127 Market St.
New Bern, NC 28560
(252) 671-2494
Open: T-F, 10-5 and Sat, 10-3

Quilt Lizzy of Jacksonville 
126 and 200 Henderson Drive
Jacksonville, NC 28540
(910) 219-3300
Open: Tues-Sat, 10-5 

DesignZ by Doodle
5110 Little Nine Road
Morehead City, NC 28557
Open: M-T and Th-F, 10-4 
 and Sat 10-3

New Bern Fabric Center
1218 S Glenburnie Rd.
New Bern, NC 28562

(252) 633-4780
Open: M-F, 9-5:30 and Sat, 9-3

Local Quilt Shops


